Professor Allen Crafton, University of Kansas.

Dear Professor Crafton:

In our "toughener course" in Physical Education we are trying to develop some morale. In each company or large group we are going to have some competitive singing while the boys are marching.

I would appreciate it if you would serve as a member of a committee, under the chairmanship of Dean Swarthout, to select the prize-winning group. It will take some time, perhaps a month or so before they are ready to compete. Singing is one of the morale builders, and we thought a little competition along this line would be helpful to the esprit de corps of the boys at this time.

If you will serve we will appreciate it, and I will let you know when the contest takes place; or rather, we will contact you first and place the time at your convenience.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA: AH